[Your Name]
[Your Address]
[City, State, ZIP Code]
[Email Address]
[Phone Number]
[Date]

[Community Board Name]
[Community Board Address]
[City, State, ZIP Code]

Dear Community Board Leaders and Neighbors,

I am writing to you today as a resident of the Community District to express my strong support for the City of Yes for Housing Opportunity proposal and to urge you to vote in favor of these critical zoning reforms that will allow for the creation of more housing in our neighborhood.

New York City’s housing and affordability crises have reached a critical point. With a vacancy rate of only 1.4%, the lowest in 56 years, and approximately 43 percent of New York City households being rent-burdened, it is clear that our existing housing policies are unsustainable. Rent-burdened families are forced to spend more than 30% of their income on rent alone, leaving little room for other essential needs.

For too long, some neighborhoods have opted out of adding new housing, perpetuating exclusionary housing policies. Last year, 10 Community Districts produced as much new housing as the remaining 49 Community Districts combined. Since 2021, New York City has added 275,000 households but only 60,000 units of housing. This discrepancy is unacceptable and unsustainable, highlighting the urgent need for citywide action. The City of Yes for Housing Opportunity is a vital step towards addressing these issues by implementing citywide zoning reforms that will allow for more housing to be built across all neighborhoods.

Every neighborhood has a responsibility to our fellow New Yorkers and the families who would be a part of our community if given the chance. The City of Yes gives New Yorkers access to an updated toolbox of resources that can help meet current needs and promote equity by enabling the construction of more housing of every type appropriate to each community.

We must build more housing if we want a fairer, more inclusive city. The City of Yes for Housing Opportunity is a crucial step towards creating a city where everyone belongs. I urge you to support this proposal and vote in favor of us stepping up on behalf of New Yorkers who want to contribute to our neighborhood. Together, we can build a city that meets the needs of all its residents.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

[Your Name]
